## **FINAL**

## BELLAVITA COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING NOTES

## March 8, 2012

The regularly scheduled second Thursday meeting of the Communications Committee met at 11:15 in the Sales Office meeting room.

MEMBERS PRESENT – Chairman Thordean Campbell, Board Contact Bill Burdick, Ex-Officio Nancy Triggs, Sarah Barnett, , Connie Harry, Janice Jensen, Dotty Raines, and Marc Wormser.

Absent – Bob Stockinger, Janice Jensen, and Barbara Quinn

CALL TO ORDER – Chairman Thordean Campbell

NOTES –The Notes from the February 9, 2012 meeting were electronically approved prior to the meeting.

OLD BUSINESS - Everything for the OLAN MILLS Directory has been sent in this week. OLAN MILLS has been bought out by LIFE TOUCH. There will be 650 directories ordered.

NEW BUSINESS - IRIS - The new contract has been signed, and it has gone to AMI.

BELLAVITA BYLAWS have been updated with the new changes in Texas laws.

New Board members will be announced on March 23rd. The Annual HOA meeting and reception will on March 28th. The Volunteer Appreciation Awards Meeting will be held on March 30th with Ruth Southard in charge. The 2011 pins will be given out to the volunteers.

Dottie said that the Bring a Dish Luncheon has been changed to March 28.

BELLA BUZZ – The March BellaBuzz featured "The Annual Report" with articles from the Board and the committees. The amount paid for this issue was \$250.00.

WEB COMPUTER TRAINING – Ruth Southard and Nancy Triggs has been updating and revamping the BellaVita web page. Marc Wormser will handle the training.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.